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Subject: Hollingsworth Estate - Castlereagh Highway (Medley Street) - Guntawang Street

intersection design

Jason,
Apologies for delays with this response.

Further to an earlier meeting where we discussed proposed intersection design for the Castlereagh

Highway (Medley Street) / Guntawang Street intersection | have undertaken a review of the

documentation provided including: :
- 13806-SHT-C-01-Layout1 5
- 13806-SHT-C-02-Layout1 :
- 13806-SHT-C-03-Layout1
- 13806-SHT-C-11-Layout1
- 13806-SHT-C-12-Layout1
- 13806-3HT-C-13-Layout1, and
- Highway Intersection Report

Council Comments:

Given the constraints of the existing intersection'including vertical and horizontal geometry, limited :
road reserve width and other infrastructure constraints, Council is satisfied with the design as
presented.

Itis Council’s opinion that the design for this intersection should not be required to consider access
by articulated vehicles. Existing physical and design constraints, specifically as regards sight
distance and vertical alignment are considered to require significant and more extensive work to
produce a safe and efficient design.

Access to Gulgong Showground and Victoria Park by articulated vehicles can be better provided from
Fisher Street via Grevillea street. '

It is also understood the Fisher Street upgrade undertaken during development of Stages 1 & 2 of the
Hollingsworth estate made provision for articulated vehicle access at this location.

Conclusion:

Council is satisfied that the design as presented is generally satisfactory and meets appropriate and
relevant design standards.
Concurrence from TANSW will be required prior to approval being given for commencement of works.





